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Last meeting’s attendance:  81%

This week Maddy continues her tour of South Africa with fellow 
Exchance Students in the District.  She will be back on 17 November.

Visit Maddy’s blog at: http://maddyinsa.wordpress.com

Acting President Janine welcomed Maddy, 
Kristin and fellow Rotarians to the meeting.  
Corporal Jannie said grace, reminded 
everyone of the four-way test and raised a 
glass to South Africa.  

Announcements from the  Acting 
President’s desk included:

•	 The induction of the Girls’ High 
Interact President that took place (photos 
in previous Griqua)

•	 The Christina Kiddie handover went 
well and was well received by the children.  
Thanks to everyone who assisted and was 
there on the day.

•	 Tree of Joy:  There are 114 children, as 
the Greenpoint centre has closed.  Suggestion 
from the floor: add Christina Kiddie.  The cut-

off age was discussed as well as a price limit 
of R100 per gift.  It was also decided that the 

house mothers / social workers / responsible 
persons shall be briefed regarding the limit. 

Attendance Officer Ken listed the apologies received 
before putting the final figure at 17 of 21 (81%).

Sergeant Peter T went through the duties of the coming 
week before granting a spot to Pete.

Pete discussed the arrangements for the fellowship on 
01 November.  Bettina will SMS the attendees.  

Barry:  Gill requires assistance with arranging Lawrie’s 
party.  Any assitance will be greatly appreciated.

All Rotary branding will be transferred to the President.  
This follows the small Rotary sign that remained behind 
(and ended up in the back of Barry’s bakkie) after the 
Night Cycle Race.  

Allison gave a rundown of the Christina Kiddie handover.  
Specific thanks went out to Peter T (nametags), Sharon 
(dictionaries and assistance), Ken (sponsorship from 
the Education Trust), Bettina (school bag collection 
from Potch), Janine (assistance) and finally to André 
and Barry for being present.

Corporal Jannie explained how magic actually works 
with an example of three bread rolls.

He closed off the meeting with the following tailpiece:

“We can’t all help everyone... but everyone can help 
someone.”
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Disclaimer
The views expressed in this newsletter are those of the editor and the contributors.  
They do not necessarily reflect the views of the Rotary Club of Kimberley, of Rotary 

District 9370 or of Rotary InternationalClub of Kimberley

If you are unable to perform a duty, 
please make sure you arrange a 
replacement. 

Please advise Dwayne by email or SMS 
of any changes: 
dwaynemevans@gmail.com 
072 236 8658

Upcoming Events
November—Rotary Foundation Month
01		  Fellowship: Potjiekos at Aquatic Club
17		  DG visit - Venue TBC
18		 Lawrie’s 100 Birthday Luncheon

January - Rotary Awareness Month
February—World Understanding Month

Wedding Anniversaries
Nov  07	 Dwayne & Liesel Evans

Nov  29	 Andries & Sharon Erasmus
Dec  11	 Mark & Allison Fletcher

Jan  12	 Peter & Maryna Thomas

Coffee Club
Nov  	 04	 Corlia van Tonder
Nov	 11	 Pete van Zyl
Nov	 18	 Barry Downs
Nov	 25	 Jannie Jacobs

Coffee Club -  
Birthday Greetings 

Nov	 05	 Pem Rodger
Nov	 13	 Meng Chan Yan
Nov	 15	 Derek Henning
Nov	 20	 Brian Lloyd

Maddy for Dinner (week ending)
(On hold until Maddy’s return)
Oct 17		  Bettina Daubermann
Oct 24		  Barry & Gill Downs
Oct 31		  Corlia & Dries van Tonder 
Nov 07		 Sharon & Andries Erasmus

Induction Anniversaries
Nov  14	 Peter Thomas			   1991

Nov  20	 Judy Morrison		  2006
Dec  02	 Barry Downs			   1982

Dec  02 	 Bennita Dauberman		  2013 

Birthday Greetings
Nov  02	 Beryl Bradnum (Honorary)

Nov  04		 Mike Bradnum (Honorary)
Nov  08		  Janine Snyders

Nov  17	   	 Charlene Daubney (Honorary)

Corporal
Nov  03	 Allison Fletcher
Nov  10	 Philip Maritz
Nov  17	 Hugh McGibbon
Nov  24	 Judy Morrison

Fellowship
Nov  03	 Judy Morrison & Gill Quinn
Nov  10	 Ken Quinn & Janine Snyders
Nov  17	 Peter Thomas & Corlia van Tonder
Nov  24	 Pete van Zyl & Bettina Dauberman

The Back Page
“Nothing is too small to know, and nothing is too big to 
attempt.”  -  William van Horne


